RECEIVED

Agenda Date: 10/22/2020

**Council Meeting** 

CITY CLERK'S OFFICE

# FRESNO CITY COUNCIL



# **Information Packet**

ITEM(S)

File ID 20-001400 - (2:00 P.M.)

Continued Budget Hearings - Vote on Final Budget.

Contents of Supplement: Community Emails Received

# Item(s)

## Supplemental Information:

Any agenda related public documents received and distributed to a majority of the City Council after the Agenda Packet is printed are included in Supplemental Packets. Supplemental Packets are produced as needed. The Supplemental Packet is available for public inspection in the City Clerk's Office, 2600 Fresno Street, during normal business hours (main location pursuant to the Brown Act, G.C. 54957.5(2). In addition, Supplemental Packets are available for public review at the City Council meeting in the City Council Chambers, 2600 Fresno Street. Supplemental Packets are also available on-line on the City Clerk's website.

#### Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA):

The meeting room is accessible to the physically disabled, and the services of a translator can be made available. Requests for additional accommodations for the disabled, sign language interpreters, assistive listening devices, or translators should be made one week prior to the meeting. Please call City Clerk's Office at 621-7650. Please keep the doorways. aisles and wheelchair seating areas open and accessible. If you need assistance with seating because of a disability, please see Security.

#### **Briana Parra**

From:

Marco Martinez-Velasquez

Sent:

Tuesday, October 20, 2020 1:08 PM

To:

Briana Parra

Subject:

FW: comment for budget hearing regarding parks

From: Mary Wienholz-Haskin <mary.haskin@att.net>

Sent: Tuesday, October 20, 2020 11:42 AM

To: Clerk <Clerk@fresno.gov>; Nelson Esparza <Nelson.Esparza@fresno.gov>; Tyler Maxwell

<Tyler.Maxwell@fresno.gov>

Subject: comment for budget hearing regarding parks

External Email: Use caution with links and attachments

### Hello,

I am a constituent for D7. I have been a resident for the last 42 years having grown up and now am trying to save my neighborhood from decline. My neighbors and I are invested in the success and are requesting funds be allocated to revitalize Manchester Park.

We need to clean the area owned by the City. In my opinion, a cover over the play structure is not needed and a waste of money as there are trees to shade that area. They just need to be trimmed a bit. No need to remove nature made shade for an artificial structure.

We need new paint for the benches, refurbish the restrooms, lighting for and refurbished basketball courts, cleaning and sanitizing the play structure and new filler for the play structure area. There may be needles and condoms in the ground filler and our neighborhood children deserve better.

If leagues will return then lighting for the baseball fields would also help revitalize the park.

Thank you for considering our request from neighbors in Manchester Park area.

Regards, Mary Haskin